Town of Old Saybrook

ETHICS COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY, JANUARY 15, 2015
The Ethics Commission met at a Regular Meeting on Thursday, January 15, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at the Old Saybrook Acton Library.

1. Call to Order:  Edward Cassella called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.  Members present: Edward Cassella, Kerry Knobelsdorff and Lew Lewandowski.  Mr. Cassella had to leave at 6:35 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes:

a. Special Meeting Minutes, October 16, 2014 -  Motion:  To approve (Cassella/Lewandowski): Approved.

3. Comments from the public:    None
4. Old Business:  

a. Discussion of how Commission should proceed with review of Code of Ethics for potential revision. 

Mr. Cassella has converted the Municipal Code and the formal complaint procedures of the Ethics Code booklet into word documents for the members to work with, and he will e-mail those documents to the members.  

Mr. Lewandowski recommended and the members discussed shortening the filing deadline from 3 years to 1 year.  Members agreed to table this discussion for the next meeting when all members are present.  

The members also discussed the complaint form and making sure the form is available on the town’s website.  Ms. Knobelsdorff will contact the town’s new IT employee to make sure the Ethics Commissions website is working and that the commissions filings and forms can be accessed by the public.

Mr. Lewandowski recommended making the last sentence of Section 2 (A) of the Code booklet the first sentence of Section 2 (B) for clarity.  

Mr. Cassella recommended adopting an internal procedure, similar to one contained in the Old Lyme Code of Ethics, allowing the commission to do a preliminary review to determine if there is no conflict or violation alleged even if every fact alleged is true.   

Members discussed potential amendments to the code to clarify whom the code governs, and how the term agency should be defined, and changing the language in code booklet section 2.2 stating that the code applies to others “having dealings with the town” to others “acting on behalf of the town”.   Mr. Lewandowski also raised the issue of  “paid consultants” acting on behalf of the town and whether they are governed by the code.  Ms. Knobelsdorff will look at the State’s Code of Ethics to determine if the State addresses this issue.

Further discussion was tabled until the next meeting.

b. Update on Ethics training opportunities with CCM and Office of State Ethics for boards and commissions and town employees.
This was tabled until the next meeting when Ms. Ladd could attend.

5.  New Business:   None
6.   Adjournment:  Motion:  To adjourn (Lewandowski/Knobelsdorff): Approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.    
The next meeting will be a Special Meeting on February 12, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. at the Acton Public Library.

Submitted:   Kerry E. Knobelsdorff, Secretary
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